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Tell Them From Me Surveys 
Want to have your say about what you’d like to see being taught in classrooms for the next few years? 

→ Would you like to see more opportunities for students to work with digital technologies 
(programmable robots, coding etc)? 

→ Want to see more STEM (Science, Technology, English and Mathematics) activities forming the 
basis for learning in classrooms across the school? 

→ Should we invest more money in information and communication technology (banks of ipads, 
tablets, laptops etc)? 

→ Do we need to do more with environmental education and teaching about sustainability? 
→ Would you like to see a greater emphasis on the arts (dance, drama, music and visual arts) or on 

physical education? 
The best way to send a message to the school about what you’d like for your child as they continue their 
educational journey at Woy Woy Public School for the next few years is to complete the 'Tell Them From 
Me' (TTFM) parent survey. Our new Strategic Improvement Plan for 2021 – 2024 will be written using the 
information gleaned from the TTFM surveys, so now’s the time to have your say on what you’d like to see 
the school focus on in the next few years. 

Scan the QR code on this page using the camera on your Smartphone or tablet to take the 
survey, or type the following web address into a browser window: 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/cy939 

Thank you in advance for your commitment to helping us to continue to strive to meet the 
needs of our community. I can’t emphasise enough how valuable the data from this survey is to the school 
in terms of planning for school improvement.  

Wrapping up Term 3 
 

It has been a great 10 week long term full of learning, 
laughter and activity. Our children have experienced normal 
classroom learning and the socialisation that being with their 
friends at school brings. Staff and students have bravely and 
confidently continued as normal as can be. School and 
community support have gone hand in hand as we all work 
together for our most important goal of educating our 
children. We have been able to experience our Rumbalara 
excursions, run the Woy Woy Public School Master Chef 
competition, have had school photos, completed, written 

reports for all students as well as zoom/phone parent teacher interviews, run the athletics carnival, enjoyed 
Science Week and celebrated Education Week.  
 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/cy939
https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 
We have had students involved in the ICAS program, completed the annual public speaking competition for 
students across the school and have had the exciting live chicken hatching program for Kindergarten 
students. The school has promoted our excellent play based program state wide through the state wide 
online staffroom platform with amazing feedback and recognition. These are just a few of our achievements 
in term 3. I believe we can say it was a very busy term but indeed a very productive one full of rich learning 
and care for our students. Thank you for sharing this great term with us and being there with us supporting 
what we do here at our wonderful school. 
 
In these times I believe we would all agree how lucky we are to be in Australia. Our nation has a strong 
sense of mateship that sees us band together in adversity and ride through the tough times. Some borders 
are opening up and we can still travel within NSW. We wish you a happy and safe holiday break and hope 
you really enjoy a trip away or just a relaxed time with your family. Take care and we look forward to Term 4 
and more exciting learning happening here at Woy Woy Public School. 
Please see attached COVID up-dates from the Department of Education for school operations in 
Term 4 
 
Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 
Principals 
 
 
 
 

 

This fortnight teachers have been talking to students about how to ‘Be Safe’ especially when playing on the 
oval. Lessons have had a focus on playing safely with friends and staying in supervised areas. We are very 
proud of the children’s efforts this fortnight in staying safe while playing.  

PBL REWARDS DAY 
The week we will celebrate the end of term with our Positive Behaviour for Learning Rewards Day. All of those 
children who received their Silver Award will be rewarded with a stage based reward. Kindergarten and Stage 
1 students will enjoy a movie afternoon with popcorn, Stage 2 students and Stage 3 students will receive 
tokens allowing them to visit another room, access free time or choose a class game or activity. Our students 
are working hard to follow our school rules and it is wonderful to see so many receiving their Silver Awards. 
Well done everyone.  

 

 



 

 

By starting a conversation with someone you could help a 
family member, friend or workmate open up. There are many 
agencies available to assist you or others who may need to talk. 
Please find a list below of support agencies that can assist 
people, including primary school-aged children, who may be at 
risk or experiencing emotional distress, including worried family 
and friends: 

• Kids Helpline. 1800 55 1800. Phone support is there all day, every day. Online support is open from 
8am-midnight every day (AEST) 

• Suicide Callback Service. 1300 659 467. Phone support all day, every day, and follow-up calls. 
• eHeadspace. 1800 650 890. Open 9am-1am daily (AEST). 
• Lifeline 13 11 14. Phone support all day, every day. Online support 7pm-4am daily (AEST). 
• Beyondblue 1300 22 4636. Phone support all day, every day. Online support 3pm-midnight every 

day.        

Have a safe and happy school holiday. If you have any questions regarding this fortnights PBL message 
program please feel free to contact Mrs Williams in the office.  

School Holiday Fun 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal  
Student Wellbeing  
 



 
 

 

Online enrolment for new students is now available at our school! If your child lives within the local area and 
is an Australian or New Zealand citizen and wishes to enrol at our school, you can enrol them through our 
school website under the ‘Enrolment’ tab. 

The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for parents to submit an Application to enrol 
in a NSW Government School online at the time that best suits them. The application can be accessed on 
all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 

The online application process is currently restricted to: 

• Enrolments into local schools only 
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 
• Children who live in NSW 

We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If however, you do not 
feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for collection from the front 
office or can be downloaded from the Department’s going to a public school site. 

If you would like further information please come and see us in the office. 

 

We are now taking  
Preschool & Kindergarten Enrolments 

2021 
 

 

 
All students should be at school unless: 

• they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to  
  return to school due to an ongoing medical condition 
• they are currently unwell. 

If your child is unwell, do not send them to school. If they are unwell at 
school, you or your nominated emergency contact will need to collect 
them immediately. Please ensure your child’s contact details are up to 

date. If a student is absent without a medical reason for more than three days, this will be recorded as an 
unauthorised absence and will be followed up by the school. 

If you have any questions regarding your child’s attendance at school please call the office on  
43413555. 
 
If anyone in your family returns a positive result, please contact the school immediately and all 
family members are to isolate for the required length of time. 

 

 



 
 

 

At the beginning of the year our two debating teams The Pelicans (Lahni, Mia, Hamish and Jacinta) and The 
Seahorses (Jake,Toby, Brave and Dylan) went to Erina Heights Public School to attend a Debating 
Workshop run by adjudicators, which covered all aspects of debating such as arguments and rebuttal. 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, debating was very different this year with all debates conducted via Zoom.  
Our teams participated in three debates against other Central Coast schools on the topics of education, 
parents and children and health. 

We are so proud of how well our teams listened to feedback and continually improved each time they 
debated. Well done! 

Emma Mallarky and Tiffany Elliott 
Debating Coordinators  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/messenger_media/?thread_id=836989011&attachment_id=783711549088181&message_id=mid.$cAAAAADHjcFN6zDW87F0mvBo9sf_G


 

 
 

Due to the current restrictions it is has been difficult staying connected with our wider 
community.  However, it has been our endeavour to maintain the special relationships we had already 
established earlier in the year. With the support and guidance from Mrs Williams, The Mingaletta Aunties 
have had the opportunity to learn new skills by using digital technologies to record themselves reading a 
book. The children loved listening to the Aunties’ stories and watching on the smart board. They have 
enjoyed lots of cuddles from the soft toy fox that was gifted to us from the Aunties.  

We also couldn’t forget about our village friends from across the road at Living Choice Deepwater 
Retirement Court. After sending over care packages and a book full of ‘pictures that make us feel happy’, 
the ladies surprised us with a visit at the school gates. They thanked us for thinking of them during this time 
and made a beautiful card in return with unique messages of what they love and miss about their visits at 
Guliyali Preschool. We cross our fingers that we can invite them back into the preschool next term.  

“Experiencing belonging – knowing where and with whom you belong – is integral to human existence. 
Children belong first to a family, a cultural group, a neighbourhood and a wider community. Belonging 
acknowledges children’s interdependence with others and the basis of relationships in defining identities. In 
early childhood, and throughout life, relationships are crucial to a sense of belonging. Belonging is central to 
being and becoming in that it shapes who children are and who they can become" (DEEWR, 2009, p7).  

We wish you all a safe and happy holiday and look forward to seeing you in Term 4.  

Whitney Williams  
Early Childhood Teacher | Guliyali Preschool  
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Students in stage two and three have been very busy preparing the raised garden beds for 
spring vegetables and fruit. We started our journey in preparing the garden beds mid- August. We began by 
harvesting the last few winter vegetables we had left in our garden. We were all so excited to see our hard 
work pay off and dig up our potatoes and sweet potatoes!   
 
The students then proceeded to prepare the garden beds by turning over the soil, weeding and adding in 
compost. As the weather changed we planned what we wanted to plant in spring, made virtual gardens and 
started the seed germination process. Our spring crop is looking healthy and happy so far. We have planted 
a variety of tomato plants, an abundance of silver beet, zucchini, blueberries, strawberries, sweet peas, 
broad beans, cauliflower, rockmelon, pumpkin, parsnips and lettuce! Hopefully the weather in the school 
holidays is kind to us and the students are able to see the growth in the garden when they return. 
  
Emily Bartlett 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
Our MasterChef grand final was held on Wednesday 23rd with 8 teams competing for the crown of 
Champion. Each team had 2 hours to make butter chicken, rice, naan bread, and monte carlo biscuits. 
Every team worked outstandingly and with great enthusiasm. I am so very proud of everyone who 
competed. The winning team was Becky Chang and Doree Chou with the runners-up being Ami Ellison-
Oakes and Gabriella Potestas. It was a very difficult competition and our judges agonised over every 
element. Every child who competed across the 5 heats and the grand final was outstanding and 
demonstrated great sportsmanship.  
 
Lina Williamson 
SAKG Teacher   

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
Miss Campbell 
The School Chaplain 

 



 
 
 
 

Book Week 

 

 

Woy Woy Public School will celebrate Book Week 2020 during week 2 of term 4. The theme this year is 
Curious Creatures Wild Minds. Dates to remember: 

Monday 19th October to Friday 23rd October – Book fair in the library. Scholastic book fair online orders 
or EFTPOS at the front office only. 

Tuesday 20th October – Virtual author visit from Lesley Gibbes. 

Thursday 22nd October – Book character parade. Unfortunately, parents are unable to attend. 

Any competition entries to Mrs Walker or Mrs Cooper by Friday 16th October (Week 1 term 4). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Cathy Walker 
Teacher Librarian 
 
 

 

 
Congratulations to the following student who has reached their 25,100,175 & 200 nights of home reading! 
 
25 Nights Kaide Hayter K/6PC 

100 Nights Saarah Mehdi K/6PC, Charlotte McPhee K/6PC 

175 Nights Callum Tickner K/6PC 

200 Nights Ziva Brannigan 2MB, George Kassi-Hurley K/6PC, Tia Brown K/6PC 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency please restrict entry into our office area **** 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed at 
3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm to 
ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 
is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 
woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 
collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom. This slip is given to the classroom 
teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  
 

****** EFTPOS IS NOW AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 
Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 
is contactless. 
 
Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 
card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-
.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 
convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 
office. 
 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 
with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 
must have their own envelope. 
 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 
 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/


       
 

       Sophie’s Fundraiser 
 

One of our very thoughtful students is donating her hair. 
 
Sophie Kerkin 3/4A will be donating almost 40cm of her hair to this charity who 
help with financial grants for families for the cost of wigs for children. 
 
If you would like to support her please find below the link for Sophie's fundraising page with the 
Australia Alopecia Areata Foundation. 
 
You can help make a difference for Australia Alopecia Areata Foundation Inc by supporting 
Sophie’s Go Fundraise page at: 
 
https://aaafhairdonation.gofundraise.com.au/page/Shelley-14255441.  
 
Any contribution large or small is greatly appreciated. 
 
A huge thank you Sophie!! 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our wonderful volunteers. I do 
hope that you all have a wonderful break and will 
look forward to seeing you back in Term 4. 
       
Anne 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 
 

Our uniform shop will be open on Thursday 15th October, Term 4 Week 1. It will be operating from our car 
park gates on Park Road between the hours of 9:30am – 11:30am. All polo shirts are back in stock!! 
 
 
 
 

 

https://aaafhairdonation.gofundraise.com.au/page/Shelley-14255441


 
 
 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 
cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. 
Apply online through the Clean N Care website 
www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  
  

      
 
 
  

 



 
 



 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Want to play 5-a-side this summer?   

We’re excited to announce our adult and junior 
Leagues kick off this October at Umina Tennis 

& Futsal Club.  Register your team 
https://www.mvpfootball.com.au/5-a-side 

at MVP Football. Or call Pete 0431578077 
 

https://www.mvpfootball.com.au/5-a-side


 
 

 
 

 
 


